

Elland C of E School

Phone: 01422 373159







NEWSLETTER 8th July 2021





HEADTEACHER'S AWARD

Kasilese M-C —Year 5 Well Done!

Attendance Winners

Whole School— 93.5%

Winners—Year 3— 97.5%

House Points Winners

Hammerton—219 points
Well Done!



PUPILS OF THE WEEK

Nur: Maria B

Rec: Jack P

Yr 1: Samuel B Home Learner

Yr 2: Emily T Home Learner

Yr 3: Layton A

Yr 4: Freya B

Yr 5: Rhiley-Rae M Home Learner Yr 6: Sophie B Home Learner

Wow Workers of the Week

Rec: Oliver K

Yr 3: Maksymilian M

Yr 4: Neevie-Lea W

Class Staff for September

Class staff for next academic year is as follows:

Year	Class staff	
Nursery	Mrs Hutchinson Mrs Kelly	
Reception	Miss Roberts Mrs Tordoff Miss Kelsey	
Year 1	Mrs Greenwood Mrs Iwanowski Mrs Schofield	
Year 2	Mrs Hillam Miss Wood - Mrs Kitchen	
Year 3	Miss Richardson Miss Melanophy	
Year 4	Mr Whitton Mr Osborne Miss Sierota	
Year 5	Miss Johnson Miss Agnew Mr Parker (p/t)	
Year 6	Mrs Bedford Mrs Fox Mrs Ward	

Transition Day

This Friday, 9th July, children will be spending a session with their new teachers and class staff. This will happen during the school day and children should arrive as usual to their current class.

Year 6 will spend the session with Miss Hopper.

Please note there are separate arrangements for new Reception and Nursery starters and these have been emailed to parents.

Reports

We will be sending end of year reports out next Thursday 15th July. We will be offering telephone appointments for anyone wishing to discuss reports on Wednesday, 21st July.

Details will be sent out with reports.

Church Links

This week in Collective Worship the children learnt about Koinonia.

Special Menus

For the last two days of this Summer term, we will be having a special menu:

Thursday	Friday
Fish in a Bun, chips and beans	Sandwiches (ham/cheese/egg/tuna)
or Pizza, or Jacket Potato	with crisps
Flapjack	Ice Cream

If your child already has a school dinner, they will automatically receive these meals.

If your child <u>does not normally have a school dinner</u>, and would like one on these days, please send £1.90 <u>per meal</u> in a named envelope by **Monday 12th July**, as orders need to be made.

Alfie's Christmas Mission



You may remember that last year Alfie in Y3 set himself the task of collecting food and household products to donate to a charity that supports the homeless. Well, after last year's success, he has begun this year's collection and is planning to donate these around Christmas time. The photo shows Alfie's collection so far – he is currently concentrating his efforts on toiletries. We are so proud of Alfie for his commitment to this cause and look forward to sharing his progress. Well done, Alfie.

Year 3 Forest School

Year three thoroughly enjoyed their two sessions at forest school this half term. They climbed trees, ran around, explored and they even camouflaged themselves with the environment!



Year 2 Giraffes

The children were tasked with making model giraffes for their homework as we are reading a book called Zeraffa Girraffa.

We think they have done a fantastic job!



New School Shoes



Unwanted Suitcases



Do you have any unwanted suitcases that you could donate?

We are hoping use them as mobile libraries around school.

They don't need to be in perfect condition.

Thank you in advance!

School Ping



We have now moved to 'SchoolPing'.

We are very pleased that 72% of parents/carers have downloaded the app. You will receive all school notifications through SchoolPing.

If you have not received your activation email, please check your 'Junk' box. Any further issues, please contact the school office.



Summer Holiday Sports









Health Update

Children with simple cold symptoms such as runny noses or sore throats **without fever** should not be tested for COVID-19, and can attend school if they feel well enough to do so.

Anyone with any of the three main symptoms of COVID-19 should stay at home and arrange testing.

Please contact school to advise us of any absence.

Please note that unless advised otherwise, only people who present with any of the three main symptoms of COVID-19 should be test

with \underline{any} of the three main symptoms of COVID-19 should be tested.

Testing must be conducted within the first 5 days of the onset of symptoms. If someone is being tested in your household, **ALL** family members will need to isolate until a negative test is returned.

When you receive your test result, **please email admin@elland.calderdale.sch.uk** with details before your child returns to school. Children can return to school as soon as a negative test is received.

If your child develops any of the key symptoms for COVID-19 in school, we will contact parents/carers and ask for you to arrange a test. This is in line with Government guidelines.

Upcoming Events

Tuesday Afternoons until 13th July—Outdoor Learning Club—Yrs 3 & 4— by invitation.

Thursday 15th July - Year 6 Trip to Gulliver's World

Monday 19th July—Sports Day EYFS a.m KS1 p.m Tuesday 20th July—Sports Day KS2 a.m UKS2 p.m

Wednesday 21st July—Parent Report Consultation Thursday 22nd July—Y6 Leavers' Assembly

Friday 23rd July—End of Term



Symptoms

High temperature New continuous cough Loss or change to sense of taste or smell